

President: Jeff McColloch - (027) 271 5325 V. President: John Geboers (021) 170 8405 Secretary: Bowl Raines - (021) 899 108



## AUCKLAND LOCAL

Correspondence to: The Secretary, P O Box 303-235 North Harbour, Auckland.

5 September 2008

Ref: ALC/08-152

Mr. Brian Butt Regional Commander Auckland Region New Zealand Fire Service PO Box 68-444 NEWTON

Dear Brian

Following the Auckland Local's meeting with you regarding 405 training, the Union requires the following:

- That MSM and turnouts will pgf be placed at risk while the training is delivered.
- That information will not be used to reduce turnouts.
- That changes to operational crews' inspections will carry the name of the person making the changes.
- That operational crews will not be held accountable for any event at a premise that has been visited.

The Local also believes that <u>all</u> operational crews, and not just the OIC, should have the training and be fully competent in the '405' system.

Yours sincerely

Boyd Raines Secretary

New Zeeland Professional Firefighters Union
Registered Office: P.O. Box 36213 Pelane: Ph. (04) 566 4863 Fax (04) 566 3292
Revolved Office: P.O. Rev. 903735 Novth Halbury: Sh (00) 446 5118 Fax (00) 446 5119



## Auckland Fire Region

2 Poynturi Temace, Off Ptif Street PO Box 55 644 Newton Auckland New Zepland

Phone +64 9 302 5100, Fax +64 9 302 5130

5 September 2008

Boyd Raines Secretary NZPFU Auckland Local Hand Delivered

COPY FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Dear Boyd

## 405 Training

Further to your faxed letter dated 5 September 2008 seeking assurances in relation to 405 (building risk assessment) training I advise against each bullet point as follows:

- The training will be conducted 'in-district'. Accordingly, all appliances involved will remain available for response with their craws intact.
- The information obtained identifies the 'treatment' required to mitigate the building risk it is not intended to reduce the PDA's. Any future PDA changes (is reductions) will be driven by national programs, not region driven based solely upon the assessed risk of buildings via the 405 process. Having said that, this region will consider enhancing PDA's in the event preventative treatment options are not viable and the incident we expect to encounter on arrival is not well serviced by our current PDA to that site.
- SMS automatically records the user-name of the individual making change to any building logged in the system
- My previous letter to the Local on this matter identifies that the Executive hold the accountability for this work.

I note the Locals final comment seeking to train all staff. The program is intended for the Officer group and they will be tasked with ensuring their crew members are competent to assist this risk assessment process.

Yours sincerely

Brian Butt Fire Region Manager

Working with communities to protect what they value.

Te mahi tahi ki nga hapori, ki te tlaki i a ratou taonga.

08-1